

Tuesday, 25 May 2021

Dear colleagues,

In response to the Covid-19 outbreak in Melbourne's northern suburbs, the Victorian Government has introduced the following restrictions for residents of greater Melbourne:

- Private gatherings in the home will be limited to five visitors per day
- Public gatherings will be limited to 30 people
- Face masks will need to be worn indoors, unless an exemption applies

People are allowed to freely move between Melbourne and regional Victoria, however these restrictions still apply to greater Melbourne residents when travelling to regional Victoria.

Find out more information at the **Department of Health and Human Services website**.

Berwick Campus

Staff at our Berwick campus who are unsure how the restrictions may impact their working arrangements should contact their manager or Federation's HR Covid Hotline on 5122 6300.

Reminder for all staff

While our campuses in regional Victoria and Brisbane are not currently impacted, it is a timely reminder to all staff to remain vigilant. Please stay at home if you are sick. When on campus, you must sign in via QR codes in shared public areas, such as food outlets, gyms and libraries. This is vital for contact tracing should an outbreak occur.

It is also essential that we maintain strict hygiene measures. This includes using the disinfectant wipes provided to clean equipment and surfaces in classrooms, meeting rooms and communal areas.

Campus Travel

These restrictions travel with greater Melbourne residents. This means any Melbourne-based staff travelling to our Brisbane or regional Victorian campuses must wear a mask indoors.

Any staff travelling to Melbourne from our other campuses are also required to wear a mask indoors while in the greater Melbourne region.

We will have a further update on staff travel tomorrow.

On behalf of the COVID-19 Transition Control Group

Federation University footer

